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Activate Annual General Meeting 2022

Thursday 17th March, 7:30pm

The Clubhouse, Wood Field

MINUTES
1. Welcome & Apologies

Present: Wendy Hatch (Chair), Geoff Smith (Treasurer), Katie Gronow (Secretary), Annette Holmes, Jane Cowley, Jo Santer, Ruth Ward
Apologies: Andrew Mier, Deborah Martin, Ollie Gronow

2. Minutes of the last meeting

Minutes of the 2021 AGM held on 16th March 2021 were agreed and signed by Wendy.

3. Matters arising

Any matters arising were covered by later agenda items.
4. Chair’s report 

The Chair’s report for the year to March 2022 is in Annex A.
5. Treasurer’s report
The Treasurer’s report for the year to end December 2021 is in Annex B. 
We discussed the idea of contributing to the funding to add the toddler equipment to the swing park. Funding for the equipment alone (without the rubber matting) would be half the cost of the full proposal.
Wendy proposed that we fund £2,000 for this, and Annette seconded it. The committee agreed unanimously with this.
No questions for Geoff about the report. Jane asked if we can purchase a new hosepipe – without leaks!

6. Youth Leaders’ Report

Sadly Emma Wright is not available to be our youth leader at the moment.
We have a new volunteer – Deborah Martin. Wendy will make sure Deborah gets her DBS check as soon as possible (she has one from a previous role).
7. Election of Officers

Chairperson: Geoff nominated Wendy and Annette seconded, and Wendy was therefore re-elected as chairperson.
Treasurer:  Jo nominated Geoff and Katie seconded, and Geoff was therefore re-elected as treasurer.
Secretary: Ruth nominated Katie and Jane seconded, and Katie was therefore re-elected as treasurer.
8. Review of Constitution and Policies

We reviewed the constitution for Activate Youth Club, and discussed some changes that are necessary. The following changes were proposed and agreed:

Section 4a – “The management shall consist of between eight six and 15 14 persons elected annually by ballot at the Annual General Meeting. Voting is open to any adult who resides in Fairlight, Pett of Guestling and pay the annual subscription.”
Section 7f – “Quorum for General Meetings should consist of at least one-tenth of the membership or ten members, whichever is the greater one more than half of the members.”
Section 8 – “Membership of the Fairlight Youth Club shall be open to all young people between the ages of 10 9 and 16.”
Katie will print a copy of the revised constitution and get it signed by all of the management committee and kept in the Clubhouse. 

It was noted that the constitution is for “Activate – Fairlight Youth Centre”, and this is the name registered with the Charities Commission. We discussed and agreed to return to referring to the youth club as Activate.
We also reviewed the Activate Youth Club Policies. These need updating with a safeguarding policy and a section on data protection and GDPR. Wendy and Katie will work on this before the next committee meeting – there are templates available that we can use.

Katie and Wendy will also meet separately to sort out the administration of the Facebook page, and a policy for membership of that group.
9. Future Plans & Events

a. Disco during Jubilee weekend
This would be held on the Friday evening (3rd June), in the marquee that will be erected for Fairfest – Fairfest have offered Activate the use of the marquee free of charge. Wendy has approached 1066 DJs to run the disco and is waiting for them to get back with a quote. Jane will also get a quote from an entertainment company they have used before. The event would be advertised to all children/young people in the village. 
b. First aid course
This will be held on Saturday, 19th July, 2022. Places on the course have been opened up to others in the village outside of Activate management and volunteers - there are two places still to fill.
c. Fairfest
Activate will organise a Welly-wanging competition for Fairfest on the Sunday (5th June), from 12 noon. Wendy has the rules. 
We are looking for other ideas for games and activities that Activate can run in addition to Welly-wanging.
d. Holiday clubs
We won’t hold an Easter holiday club this year, but will hold some sessions in the summer holidays. We will plan those nearer the time. 

10. Any Other Business

a. Safeguarding

We need to find a way to train/refresh all staff and volunteers on safeguarding. The National Youth Agency offers a basic safeguarding course, which is a free online course. We could all do this and then meet to discuss at a future meeting.
Link to register for the course is here: https://www.nya.org.uk/skills/safeguarding-and-risk-management-hub/
Scroll down to the training courses section, and click on this option:
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b. Staff voluntary role outline

Wendy has drafted an outline for the volunteer role. This in Annex B. This will be used to give to any new volunteers – and existing volunteers should check they are happy with what is in the role outline.
We discussed the need for volunteers to refresh their memory and check for new information about club members on a regular basis – any information about youngsters that volunteers and staff need to know is in the folder in the club house. We will add that to the committee meeting agendas in future.
c. First aid 

Jo will check that the contents of the First Aid box are up to date, and request replacements if not.
d. New management committee member

After the meeting, Wendy confirmed that Kelly Edwards had agreed to join the management committee – thank you Kelly!

11. Date of Next Meeting
The 2023 AGM will be in March 2023, date to be confirmed in early 2022.

The next committee meeting will be on Tuesday 17th May at 7:30pm at the clubhouse.
Annex A : Club Chair’s Report March 2022

We have had another strange year coloured by the pandemic. However, we have held club sessions whenever we could.

We held holiday sessions in the Easter holiday 2021, the May half-term holiday and we held summer sessions on the Tuesdays in August. The Bowls Club spoiled us with tuition, ice creams, drinks, etc and an invitation to come back the following week, as everybody from both clubs enjoyed themselves. The tennis club also led a session one week, which several younger children enjoyed.

Camp: The Club attended a weekend camp at ‘Blacklands’ Girl Guide camp site, near East Grinstead organised by SCYP in July. This was a great success, although we had several drop out at the last minute due to covid. Fortunately Wendy was able to fill the spaces.

Staff/management meetings have continued to take place on zoom, until our first physical one in February 2022.

Through the summer months we were able to hold Club outside on the field. Only using the clubhouse for the toilets, with a strict procedure in place. In order to ensure social distancing as much as possible we then met in the Village Hall from October until Christmas 2021. Although not popular with some of the older boys this worked quite well. John from the table-tennis club even came along and put a table up for us to use.

Due to the new Omicron variant of Covid the Club decided not to meet until Feb half-term 2022.

The snooker table in the clubhouse has now been given away. This has freed up a lot of space and so Club can now meet in there again.

We have replaced the snooker/table tennis table with a new fold-away table tennis table. A grant towards this has been requested from the Parish Council.

The Duke of Edinburgh Award Scheme.

This was suggested for our older youth as a way forward and give them fresh interest. Ollie Gronow showed immediate interest in leading this and so we are collaborating with SCYP to be able to do this. Ollie is willing to follow up the e-learning and courses needed for a DofE leader and we have held two meetings of those interested. We intend to start properly as the children enter Y9 in September. 

We have had offers of help from some parents, Pett Level Rescue Boat, MOPPs, Ruth Ward, Jane Cowley. Also Sue Manwaring has got certification and has offered to help particularly with expeditions.

Meetings for this will continue monthly and then build up.

The Clubhouse Building.

This has been booked by the tennis club for their AGM again and we had some private parties last year, one booked for this year so far!

Fairfest will be in the building over the Jubilee weekend, Jun 2nd – 5th. They also use the building for their meetings. They have offered the marquee to us for free on the Friday evening for a disco. 1066 DJs have been approached.

The plans for the new Faircomm building are about to go into the planning office. The hedge behind the building has been added to with about 400 whips (saplings) which we intend to get the youngsters to help with.

Staff Training

First Aid training is to be help on Saturday March 19th 2022, with spaces being taken by other clubs in the village.

As we have been unable to organise the safeguarding training needed we intend to do so as soon as possible.

Many thanks to all staff.

Wendy Hatch 8/2/2022

Annex B : Activate Treasurer’s Report March 2022
ACTIVATE A.G.M  2022

Treasurer’s report

The account showed a total of £8688.01 at the end of 2021. 

We started the year with £10278.72.

The loss basically £1,600 was a combination of financing the camping trip, maintenance carried out and smaller income from Subs and Tuck takings and septic tank emptying. We also didn’t apply for the normal grant through Fairlight Parish Council due to having such a healthy balance.

At present we have £7593.97 The expenditure so far this year has been £420 for the 1st aid course, £350 for the table tennis table and another £280 on tuck replenishment and fire safety check.

I have successfully applied for a Omicron grant and we have been awarded £2667 and we applied for a grant from Fairlight Parish Council toward the table tennis table and Dof E expenses of £400.00 and we should be receiving about £175 back from people attending the 1st aid course from outside Activate. So in reality we have a total of £10,660.97

I don’t foresee any major expense on maintenance this year. I will give the decking a clean and oil treatment and repaint the balustrade, but that cost much. I have also purchased roof sealant to try and stop the leaks! Which I will apply when I can.

Subs last year even with all the upheavals was reasonably good at £909 due to good numbers attending when open. But lower than most years. This year looks promising as well although we have now seemed to have lost some of the older regulars.

As a member of the parish council, I have with others fought hard to try and get some ‘toddler’ equipment in the swing park. Each year what little I save the parish council and asked to get sidelined for this seems to get swallowed up on other costs. Total costs are circa £6000 for a three-section train with disabled access, a climb over and under tunnel, and a kind of sit on two-sided driving bench. All will need to go on rubber matting. At present we are waiting to apply for the next round of Rother Community Grants to open. The problem being is that we will not get an answer before July which would leave it to late to get new equipment bought and installed this year. I therefore propose in principle that Activate with healthy reserves pay a major part of the cost upfront and get this equipment. Then possibly get refunded if the grant is successful. I have £1500 earmarked from FPC and the nursery/playgroup are doing sponsorships, showing community involvement. I will not rule out other grant streams. But this project needs to get done as there are more and more toddlers in the village. 

I have also forced the Bowls Club to pay more towards the septic tank emptying. Last year this was emptied four times compared to the average two for years. They have now been held to the original agreement of paying a minimum of two thirds, opposed to half which had been the ‘norm’ for years. This year I will also get it emptied prior to Fairfest events and bill Fairfest the full re emptying costs after the event. The costs for a full emptying are now over £320.00 and we only fill it a little.

Annex C : Activate Voluntary Staff Role Outline

The role of voluntary helper at Activate involved a variety of tasks, which are expected of staff:

· Have an up-to-date DBS check

· Be involved with activities

· Bring and implement any ideas you may have or that the youngsters would like to do

· Look out for youngsters who are not taking part. Be ready to chat, to listen, to include them in a game and to positively encourage them

· Get to know the children

· Remember: anything a child tells you in confidence is kept confident unless the child is in danger or may come to harm

· Be prepared to:

· Run, or help the kids to run, the tuck shop

· Take the register

· Get equipment ready

· Clear up and/or get the youngsters to help clear up

· Take part in any training that Activate requires and in organised.
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